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BSOL November 2018 Happenings 

For complete details of these events, 
refer to the Events Calendar on the 
BSOL website, or click HERE 

T he end of the year is fast 

approaching and we held our 17th 

Annual General Meeting on the 25th of 

October. I am pleased to welcome Sue 

Green to the Management Committee as 

our new Database Administrator. A full 

list of the newly appointed Management 

Committee members can be found in 

Page 2 of the Newsletter along with 

some photos from the day. 

I am sometimes asked by new mentors 

attending induction training how they can 

help learners to be as safe as possible 

online. The best way to be protected is 

through awareness and education. A 

really good resource is the Little Black 

Book of Scams, which helps individuals 

and businesses learn about scams 

including: common scams to watch out 

for; different ways scammers can contact 

you; how to spot a potential scam; and 

how to protect yourself. 

The book can be ordered from the ACCC 

website or you can download a PDF 

version or listen to an audible file at  

https://www.accc.gov.au/publications/the-

little-black-book-of-scams  

A heads-up that our usual volunteersô 

Christmas party will be held on Friday, 14 

December, so be sure to mark your 

diary. 

W e're looking for contributors! 

Would you like to write an 

occasional article for 'News and Views'? 

The articles we publish are generally 

under 350 words, they should of course 

have some relation to the worlds of 

seniors and computing, and could come 

from both mentors and learners. If you 

have a picture or two to accompany the 

article, then so much the better. 

Remember, we're looking for original 

material, not recycled cut-and-paste 

articles from the web. If you're interested 

in submitting an article for possible 

publication, please send it to 

news@bsol.asn.au  

https://bsol.asn.au/pages/events_calendar/view_calendar/2018/11/0#calendar
https://www.accc.gov.au/publications/the-little-black-book-of-scams
https://www.accc.gov.au/publications/the-little-black-book-of-scams
mailto:news@bsol.asn.au
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October AGM  

POSITION NOMINEE 

President Penny Douglas 

Vice President Ronald Horst 

Secretary Ethna Brown 

Treasurer John Marsh 

Committee Member Sue Green (Database Administrator) 

Committee Member Kevin Brown (Hub Liaison Officer) 

Committee Member Hugh Wiseman (Special Projects) 

Committee Member Paul Boult ICT Manager) 

Appointed positions from the 2018 ñAnnual General Meeting 
#ÌÉÃËÓ ÂÙ 2ÏÇÅÒ !ÒÎÁÕÄ  
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The Management Committee met on 

Tuesday 16th October with eight 

members present. 

The Treasurer reported that net 

revenue from learner subscriptions to 

September was $900 below that at the 

same time last year. He pointed out 

that this included payment for the 4BC 

advertising campaign which is now in 

its third week and has resulted in 

registration of one mentor. 

Steve Dixon reported that the cinema 

advertising campaign had not 

produced any noticeable increase in 

member numbers. However, he gave a 

presentation to the Retired Teachersô 

Association and reported that there 

had been a very good response with all 

of the attendees taking away forms and 

advertising material. The MC agreed 

that this could be an important source 

of members and the possibility of a 

Group Membership was discussed. 

In hub news Kevin reported that an 

issue of updating member details on 

the BSOL MIS had been resolved 

thanks to Ron Horst and Paul Boult. 

Central Hub has a shortage of 

Windows learners and has no Apple 

mentors available to take on new 

learners. It was proposed that hubs 

that have unmatched learners who are 

prepared to come into BSOL HQ for 

lessons should refer them to Central 

Hub for a mentor and that lack of Apple 

mentors should be considered before 

Apple learners in this area are signed 

up. 

Ron Horst met with C9, the company 

BSOL has contracted to replace the 

BSOL MIS database and reported that 

this is progressing as planned. He will 

ask the company to provide the 

software modules which have been 

completed so that tests can be 

conducted over the next 2 months. 

Paul Boult will look into problems with 

the bulk email system which have 

surfaced again. He will also investigate 

a problem with using Optus mobile 

hotspot to access the web site and 

webmail. 

Membership at the end of September 

was 885 which is a reduction of 36 

from the previous month. 

- Ethna Brown 

Management 
Committee  

ɉÌ ÔÏ ÒɊ +ÅÖÉÎ "ÒÏ×Îȟ 0ÁÕÌ "ÏÕÌÔȟ 3ÕÅ 'ÒÅÅÎȟ *ÏÈÎ -ÁÒÓÈȟ 0ÅÎÎÙ $ÏÕÇÌÁÓȟ %ÔÈÎÁ "ÒÏ×Îȟ 2ÏÎÁÌÄ (ÏÒÓÔȟ (ÕÇÈ 7ÉÓÅÍÁÎ 
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Simon Mooney, convenor of the group, 

talked us through a range of relevant 

Apple topics with information also on a 

screen presentation, which he kindly 

allowed all attendees to have via Air 

Drop to those attending via the Notes 

icon of their iPhones. The October 

topics included: 

iPhone Battery & Power Official 

Apple Support 

iPhone battery replacement is available 

under warranty until 31 December 

2018 and Apple Care will do an over 

the phone diagnostic test to check if 

your battery needs replacing and if so, 

the opportunity to do this under 

warranty for $39 rather than $75. This 

prompted a discussion on what uses 

battery power and the useful coconut 

battery app that will check battery life 

on your Mac and iPhone together with 

the number of cycles used. 

MacSparky Field Guides 

Simon talked about Apple guide books 

available online and the advantages of 

being a member of State Library 

Queensland in order to access 

Linda.com for video tutorials and 

transcripts. In particular Simon 

mentioned the excellent MacSparky 

Field Guides available online - some 

for free and some paid - at 

learn.macsparky.com  

My Health Record 

Further discussion regarding the pros 

and cons of opting in or opting out of 

My Health Record. 

iOS12 Preview and macOS Mojave 

The features of these were discussed 

and general advice given 

Overall, thereôs always a good deal of 

general discussion and queries that 

arise during the meeting that are dealt 

with - far too much for this summary. 

The best thing to do if you have Apple 

in your life is to come along to the 

meetings and get involved. 

Meetings are held on the second 

Thursday of the month and are led by 

Simon. They are friendly, relevant and 

highly informative. 

Come along and find out. You wonôt 

regret it.  

- Helen Banks  

  

Apple Group  

Snow on Mt.Wellington,Hobart ð Captured by Margaret Ewing  
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The group met on Tuesday 9 October. 

Eleven members attended, and three 

apologies were received. 

As usual we started by reviewing the 

photos our members had submitted, 

this month on the theme of óweatherô. 

Spoiled for choice! It was just too hard. 

After considerable discussion we 

decided to publish three in this edition, 

and another three in the December 

edition under the rubric of óBeach 

Skiesô. We also decided that in future 

we will limit the number of photos 

submitted by each member on the 

ótheme of the monthô to two, plus one 

óshot of the monthô. We simply donôt 

have enough time to review the 

submissions thoroughly, which is 

intended to be a learning exercise for 

us all. Then we moved on to select our 

óshot of the monthô. We hope you enjoy 

our choices. 

Our training session focussed on 

sharing photographs. Helen Gibbs 

gave a presentation on how to create a 

photobook, pointing out that these are 

excellent ways to preserve your 

memories and tell stories of your 

family, and your travels. She took us 

through the preliminary steps, 

discussed the different products 

available (she prefers óShutterflyô) and 

passed some of her work around to 

view. Then she moved to explain how 

to post on YouTube, with some 

demonstrations of her videos. Marg 

Dewilde then took over, plunging us 

into the world of Instagram. Some of 

our members were able to contribute 

their own experiences and suggestions 

to both segments of our program. 

Thanks to both presenters for their well

-researched and interesting talks. 

Margaret Ewing then demonstrated the 

wealth of resources for photographers 

which is now available on our own 

BSOL website ï literally, a treasure 

trove of information on any question 

any photographer might wish to ask! ï 

log in, go to óuseful linksô and then to 

ódigital imagesô. We were all very 

impressed and will be glued to our 

screens for weeks to come. 

Our November meeting will take the 

form of an excursion. Details will be 

circulated a week before the event, 

which is scheduled for Tuesday 13 

November. Our final meeting will be 

held in December ï we will spend an 

hour or so planning for 2019, before we 

take ourselves off for lunch. 

Anyone wishing to check out the group 

should first contact 

digital@bsol.asn.au. 

- Pat Noad  

Digital 
Photography 
Group  

Morning Mist in the Suburbs ð Captured by Alison Muirhead 

mailto:digital@bsol.asn.au
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A dedicated group of eight Linux 

enthusiasts turned up for the meeting 

this month when we were pleased to 

welcome a first timer - Roger Arnaud. 

Ken's old Compaq was on show with a 

version of Debian linux installed and 

operational. (Readers may recall Ken's 

initial story of the laptop a couple of 

months back). Many different Linux 

distributions had been tried on the 

laptop to evaluate their suitability for 

use on such an old machine. (It has an 

AMD Athlon cpu working at 800Mhz 

and only 256MB of ram). Whilst the 

Debian software operated OK, when 

the latest web browser was launched it 

was extremely slow due to the size of 

the modern browser and its need to 

consume all of the available memory. 

The long time solution to make the 

laptop usable is to add more ram. 

Next the group demonstrated to Roger 

how to boot up a Linux OS from a USB 

drive plugged into his laptop and 

discussed how to build the software on 

a USB drive. A SBS TV program 

entitled "The third industrial revolution" 

was recommended as general interest 

viewing from the SBS "On demand" 

server. Finally, Mal Gamble gave a 

demonstration of "TiddlyWiki" and how 

he finds it useful to record various 

subjects of interest to him. 

The following may be of interest.... 

https://www.forbes.com/sites/

jasonevangelho/2018/09/11/5-

ridiculous-windows-10-headlines-that-

will-have-you-running-to-linux/

#48aee1204608 

- Ken Bourne  

Linux Group — 
Sept Meeting 

 

 

Do you love working with words and arranging graphic 

elements? Do we have an opportunity for you! 

One of the BSOL News & Views editors, Josephine 

Brown, is stepping down from this position, effective 1 

January 2019. The best part about this honorary 

position is that you rarely have to chase contributors for 

stories. All the people who report on the meetings are 

very aware that they need to get their stories in 

promptly so theyôll be published in the newsletter on the 

first of the following month. Theyôll also send you 

images to go with the stories. 

So itôs mainly a matter of assembling the material, 

doing minor re-writing and editing, and laying it out 

neatly. Youôll get a style guide to tell you how to set out 

stories etc. 

BSOL uses Microsoft Publisher, and if you havenôt used 

it before, itôs quite straightforward. Interested? Then 

contact Brian Korner at kortravel0@gmail.com. 

 

- Brian Korner 

Editors Wanted! 

Shot of the Month ð Butcherbird Captured by 

Kathleen Dempsey  

 

 

 

 

Due to a production error an Apple article from 2017 

was inadvertently repeated in the October 2018 edition. 

We apologise for any confusion this may have caused.  

- Josephine Brown 

Apology for Production 
Error 

https://www.forbes.com/sites/jasonevangelho/2018/09/11/5-ridiculous-windows-10-headlines-that-will-have-you-running-to-linux/#48aee1204608
https://www.forbes.com/sites/jasonevangelho/2018/09/11/5-ridiculous-windows-10-headlines-that-will-have-you-running-to-linux/#48aee1204608
https://www.forbes.com/sites/jasonevangelho/2018/09/11/5-ridiculous-windows-10-headlines-that-will-have-you-running-to-linux/#48aee1204608
https://www.forbes.com/sites/jasonevangelho/2018/09/11/5-ridiculous-windows-10-headlines-that-will-have-you-running-to-linux/#48aee1204608
https://www.forbes.com/sites/jasonevangelho/2018/09/11/5-ridiculous-windows-10-headlines-that-will-have-you-running-to-linux/#48aee1204608
mailto:kortravel0@gmail.com
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An enthusiastic group of BSOL 

members interested in the Linux 

operating system met for the 

November meeting. Roger canvassed 

the opinion of those present on what 

distribution he should load on an old 

ASUS eePC which had limited 

resources. It was decided to give Linux 

Lite a try. Peter gave a demonstration 

of the current Fedora distribution with 

particular emphasis on the new Mate 

desktop which is quite different to the 

forerunners that we have become 

accustomed to. Mal advised that this 

desktop was also provided in Ubuntu 

mate release and later gave an 

overview of the extended features of 

the "Mate Tweak " functionality which 

can produce desktops simulating 

Windows and MacOS ones along with 

several others. This feature makes 

converting to Linux from other 

operating systems a little easier for 

those looking for an alternative. Mal 

also demonstrated the I-3 desktop 

which has a novel approach to using 

the desktop real estate. As the second 

(and subsequent) programs are 

launched they display in half the 

available desktop area. Their position 

can be interchanged at the discretion 

of the user. Finally Brad sought advice 

on the best way to set up a Linux 

installation with the OS on a SSD while 

the user files were on a separate HDD 

where they would be encrypted for 

security. One of several methods to 

achieve this was demonstrated.  

The final meeting for the group in 2018 

will be on Friday the 7th December.  

- Ken Bourne  

Linux Group — 
Nov Meeting 

Raindrops Captured by Galina Rasmussen 
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Hereôs a nice easy one for anyone who is interested in words.  

Complete the following sequence: 

Buck, Cod, Dahlia, Rook, Cuckoo, Rail, Haddock. ?  

Answers to me at kortravel0@gmail.com  

 

William Chen, Robert Cousin, Mal Gamble and Les Webb all submitted correct answers to last monthôs puzzle.  

 

 

 

 

In each pair of rows: A + C = F, B + D = G,  A + D = E, B + C = H.  The bottom line therefore is: 138, 135,141, 138.  

- Brian Korner 

Brain Teaser 

Brisbane Seniors OnLine Assoc. 

Inc. 

PRIMARY BUSINESS ADDRESS  

Level 1, Gabba Towers 

411 Vulture Street 

Woolloongabba Qld  

 

POSTAL ADDRESS: 

PO Box 6006 

Woolloongabba Qld 4102  

Phone: 07 3393 2225 

WEBSITE: www.bsol.asn.au 

EMAIL: admin@bsol.asn.au 

Brisbane Seniors on Line (BSOL) is a voluntary, 
notïforïprofit organisation set up to help the 
over-50s navigate the maze of computers and the 
internet. Our mission is to provide seniors of the 
Greater Brisbane Area with computer literacy and 
support while promoting social and recreational 
activities. BSOL is always looking for new mentors 
and other volunteer helpers so if you think you 

could (or know of someone who could) help us, 
ring or email the office, visit the website. 
 
BSOL does not necessarily endorse the views 
expressed in this newsletter. No person should 
act on the basis of views contained in this 
newsletter without first obtaining specific 
professional advice. BSOL does not guarantee, 

and accepts no legal liability whatsoever arising 
from or connected to the accuracy, reliability, 
currency or completeness of any material or views 
contained in this newsletter. From time to time, 
the BSOL newsletter may carry some paid 
advertising. This does not constitute an automatic 
endorsement by BSOL of the products being 
advertised. 

Hub coordinators’ contact details: 
There are now 10 hubs within the Brisbane area. Unless the matter is urgent, 

contact your hub coordinator by email first.  

Central HubðKevin 

0466 369 995  

centralhub@bsol.asn.au 

 

East HubðBen 

3345 5507 / 0419 571 517 

easthub@bsol.asn.au 

 

North HubðCarol  

3269 5352 

northhub@bsol.asn.au 

South HubðJudith 

3841 6140 / 0438 509 828 

southhub@bsol.asn.au 

 

Inner West HubðLauren 

3202 7154 

westinnerhub@bsol.asn.au 

 

West HubðRod 

3376 5956  

westhub@bsol.asn.au 

Inner North HubðBrad 

3298 6848 / 0498 117 560  

northinhub@bsol.asn.au 

 

North Central Hub ðPeter 

3265 1547 

northctrlhub@bsol.asn.au 

 

Redlands HubðPaul 

0408 110 893 

redlandshub@bsol.asn.au 

A B C D 

E F G H 

mailto:kortravel0@gmail.com
mailto:centralhub@bsol.asn.au
mailto:easthub@bsol.asn.au
mailto:northhub@bsol.asn.au
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mailto:westinnerhub@bsol.asn.au
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